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Dear Petitioner:  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

21 November 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations and 

policies. 

 

A review of your record shows you enlisted in the Navy and commenced active duty on  

17 March 2021.  On 20 February 2022, you were evaluated at  

 for suicidal ideation and directed to follow-up with a psychiatrist.  On  

8 March 2022, you visited a civilian medical center,  

 due to anxiety and were diagnosed with an anxiety attack.   

 

Your Official Military Personnel File is incomplete in that it does not contain all the 

documentation associated with your administrative separation processing; however, based on a 

review  of the supporting documents you submitted, on 26 March 2022, Commanding Officer, 

, recommended Commander, Navy Personnel Command (PERS 832), 

separate you by reason of convenience of the government due to “medical condition not 

amounting to a disability” based on your diagnosis of Adjustment Disorder with Mixed Anxiety 

and Depressed Mood.  On 25 April 2022, you were discharged from the naval service with an 

honorable characterization of service due to “condition, not a disability” and assigned a RE-4 

reentry code.   

 

In your petition, you have requested correction of your separation reason to reflect “disability” 

because you contend you were discharged due to a service-connected disability, specifically, 

“mental health issues.”  You contend the correction of block 28 (narrative reason for separation) 






